
Subject: Time to Pause:  "Who are we to judge?

TIME TO PAUSE...The Book of Ecclesiastes tells us that there is a time and season for everything.  For most of us, however, our 
“everything” never includes a moment to pause and catch our breath.  My hope is that when you receive this mid-week message, you will 
take a moment to be still, think and remember “who you are” and “to whom you belong”.                –Pastor John  WHO ARE WE TO 
JUDGE?? Dear Bishop Devadhar,
     What a great day for Christianity!!! Pope Francis' statement "Who am I to judge?" with respect to our gay brothers and sisters 
is not only inspiring, but also proves that he has read the Bible and sees who Jesus really was and what he really came to do. When 
are we going to do the same? Who are we to judge loving, Christian gay pastors and prevent them from serving our Lord? Who are we not 
to celebrate the love between two people who happen to be gay at their weddings?  Once again, our unjust rules and their enforcement 
have left the United Methodist Church looking judgmental and out of tune with the heart and the mind of Jesus. I pray that you, my 
own Bishop and long-time colleague and friend, would emulate our brother Pope Francis and recognize publicly that Jesus came 
especially for the marginalized and declare publicly that you cannot and will not support or enforce our unjust rules with regard to 
our gay brothers and sisters as they contradict the very essence of Christianity.  As Dr. King said, "the time is always ripe to do 
right."
As for me, I have and will continue to denounce our unjust church rules and, if called upon, stand against them. Not to do so would 
leave me as one who is intentionally perverting the Gospel and knowingly practicing injustice which is "sin" in its true definition: 
Living lives that are contradictory to God's call to love, make peace, error on the side of grace and justice and build hope, not 
cause despair. Living such a contradiction threatens our relationship with God, but even more painfully breaks God's heart. Please, 
dear friend, I have known you a long time. I know your heart is good. Please follow your heart by simply saying as the Pope did, "If 
a person is gay and has good will and seeks the Lord, who am I to judge?" Please be assured that if you choose to do so, I will stand 
with you and support you.
Yesterday was a great day for the true church of Jesus Christ in the world, but another sad day for the United Methodist Church as we 
continue to be a church whose rules present us as a church of "closed minds, closed doors and closed hearts." We will never regain 
our vibrancy until we accept and love all of God's children as our God and Jesus do. After all, who are we to judge?
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